
LEGAL NOTICE 
SEALED BIDS FOR 

SANTATION AND RECYCLING SERVICES 
 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE THAT the Board of Trustees of the Village of Flower Hill has 
authorized the Village Administrator to solicit bids for sanitation and recycling services; and that 
 
SEALED PROPOSALS must be received by the Village Board of Trustees at their offices at 1 
Bonnie Heights Road, New York on:  
Thursday April 15, 2021 at 10:00 AM  
at which time they will be publicly opened and read with the Contract to be awarded as soon 
thereafter as practicable.  
All bids shall be in accordance with the written specifications and terms of the proposed contracts.  
No bids shall be received unless made in writing on forms furnished by the Village and unless 
accompanied by a certified check or bid bond made payable to the Village of Flower Hill in an 
amount not less than five percent (5%) of the base bid. The Board reserves the right to reject any or 
all bids and to waive any informality therein.  
The Village will not accept bids from, or award contracts to, anyone who cannot prove to the 
complete satisfaction of the Board of Trustees that he has sufficient experience in this type of work 
and is financially able and organized to successfully carry out the work required in the specified time.  
 
Plans and specifications will be available and may be obtained at the Village Hall, 1 Bonnie Heights 
Road, Manhasset, New York, 11030, starting at 10:00 AM, Wednesday, March 24, 2021 and 
thereafter, during normal village business hours. A non-refundable fee of $25.00 is required for each 
packet containing the contract documents. The authorized contact for any questions regarding this 
proposal should be directed to:  
Village Administrator Ronnie Shatzkamer 

administrator@villageflowerhill.org 

(516) 627-5000 

 

Dated: Flower Hill, New York March 24, 2021 
For the BOARD OF TRUSTEES  
By: RONNIE SHATZKAMER,  
Village Administrator 

 


